Denton Independent School District

C.H. Collins Stadium Renovations Purchase
March 2, 2021

SUMMARY:
This item requests approval of the quote from Hellas Construction, Inc. in the amount of $627,689.00 for
the proposed C.H. Collins Stadium renovations.

BOARD GOAL:
Growth & Management — Demonstrate effective and efficient management of district resources

PREVIOUS BOARD ACTION:
None

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:
The current turf layer at CH Collins was replaced in the Summer of 2013 and has since reached end of
life. Installation of the Cushdrain is a necessary component of the field surface to assist in preventing
concussions. There are also drainage concerns at CH Collins. When there is a significant amount of
rain, the northwest corner and the southeast corner of the existing field do not drain well. Sand and dirt
come up through the turf creating small sink hole areas on the field. The proposal provided by Hellas
Construction, Inc., includes a $50,000.00 drainage repairs allowance.

SIGNIFICANT ISSUES:
The goal posts to include mounting plates will also be replaced with the project. The current goal
posts will be moved to another Denton ISD athletic field. The extent of the drainage issues will not be
fully known until the current turf is removed from the field allowing for a full review of the existing
draining system. A separate purchase order for any costs above the $50,000.00 allowance within this
proposal will be issued in conjunction with the approval of this proposal by the Board of Trustees. The
C.H. Collins Stadium renovations will be purchased through a Texas Local Governmental Purchasing
Cooperative BuyBoard contract. This purchase is being brought for approval in accordance with the
District’s CH (local) policy.

FISCAL IMPLICATIONS:
The cost will be borne through the assigned fund balance in the amount of $627,689.00.

BENEFIT OF ACTION:
The approval of this purchase will allow the District to ensure that the main competition field has a safe
playing surface and is ready for the 2021 football season.

SUPERINTENDENT’S RECOMMENDATION:
It is recommended that the quote from Hellas Construction, Inc. in the amount of $627,689.00 for
the proposed C.H. Collins Stadium renovations be approved.

STAFF PERSONS RESPONSIBLE:
Scott Niven, Chief Financial Officer
Vicki Garcia, Executive Director of Financial Operations
Paul Andress, Executive Director of Operations
Joey Florence, Director of Athletics
Dianna Casper, Director of Purchasing

ATTACHMENTS:
C.H. Collins Stadium Renovations Proposal

APPROVAL:
Signature of Staff Member Proposing Recommendation:

Signature of Divisional Assistant Superintendent:

Signature of Superintendent:




